2011 Annual General Meeting
Date: Jan 29, 2012
Time: 2:00pm
Attendees



Regrets

Lloyd Donovan


Ken Doucette



Ervin Roberston


Joe MacNeil
Gary MacLean


Ruth McLagan




Gary Rideout








Keith Hawley





Terry Grant

Barry MacDonald

Jill Humphries
Agenda Items:
2011 Year in Review
Graham Hudson gave an overview of the 2011 season followed by an open forum with members present. Some of the topics presented were:

· The club was recognized for their support of the course in 2011. The Park was extremely pleased with the financial support provided by the club for the bunker restoration. 
· The club was applauded for the efforts of the membership in cleaning the debris from hole # 6.

· Maintenance practices for 2012 will be the same as were conducted in 2011; the liquid fertilizer applications will continue and the mow height of the greens will be kept the same.
· Hole # 1 drainage improvements will be complete prior to opening.

· At present there is no official concession operator in place for 2012.

· Club tournaments went well during 2011. Concern expressed over slow play with respect to Labor Day and the Masters. These tournaments need to be looked at for improvements.
· The Park is working on a course “code of conduct” to be implemented in 2012.

· There are still a few members who abuse the no show policy.
· The Clyburn River flood study is complete and the expectation is that some remediation will begin in 2012.

· Some sod will be placed on hole # 6 this year.

Formal Agenda
1. Review of Previous Minutes
· Time was allowed to review the minutes from the 2010 annual general meeting.
· The minutes were approved by Earle Tubrett and seconded by John Ashton.
· There was no discussion arising from the minutes.
2. Annual Report of Directors
· Club president, Lloyd Donovan presented his annual report to the membership.
3. Election of Officers

· There were no retiring members from the existing club executive.
· Nominations were called from the floor with none being introduced.
4. Financial Report

· Club treasurer, Ervin Robertson, presented the financial report for 2011.
· A motion to approve the financial statement was made by Jill Humphries and seconded by Dennis MacDonald. The motion carried.
              Appointment of an Auditor

· Gerard Aucoin has accepted the position of auditor for the 2012 season.
5. Junior Golf Report

· Club president, Lloyd Donovan presented the 2011 junior golf report
6. New Business

Labor Day Tournament

· Lengthy discussion on the status of the Labor Day tournament.
· This tournament is not being supported by our membership
· Slow play needs to be addressed as it continues to impact public play which follows the tournament.
Handicap System

· New system which was put in place last year was received well.
· The club has installed a new computer and is internet ready.
Club Tournament Format
· There is a request from our membership that the format for our club tournaments be reviewed. This is related to our opening and closing tournaments. 
Social Events
· The executive agrees that the members “social night” will continue in 2012.
· The executive will revisit the idea of having a closing banquet. 
